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of Transportation

Kevin Keith, Interim Director

July 16, 2010

Dear Consultant:

The Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) and the Kansas City Southern Railway
Company (KCSR) are requesting the services of a consulting engineering firm to perform the
described professional services for the project included on the attached list. If your firm would
like to be considered for these consulting services, you may express your interest by responding
to the MoDOT, District Four, District office. Limit your letter of interest to no more than two.
pages. This letter should include any information which might help us in the selection process,
such as the persons or team you would assign to the project, the backgrounds of those
individuals, and other projects your company has recently completed or are now active.

We encourage DBE firms to submit letters of interest as prime consultants for any project they
feel can be managed by their firm. DBE firms must be listed in the MRCC DBE Directory
located on MoDOT’s website at www.modot.gov, in order to be counted as participation towards
an established DBE Goal.

MoDOT and KCSR will evaluate firms based on a) experience and competence, b) the capacity
of the firm to perform the work in the timeframe needed, c) past performance, and d) proximity
to and familiarity with the project area.

It is required that your firm’s Statement of Qualification and an Affidavit of Compliance with the
federal work authorization program along with a copy of your firm’s E-Verify Memorandum of

Understanding be submitted with your firm’s Letter of Interest.

We request all letters be received by 4 pm, July 30, 2010 at 600 NE Colbern Road, Lee’s
Summit, Missouri 64086

Sincerely,

ey

David Nichols
Director of Program Delivery

Attachment

Qur mission is to provide a world-class transportation experience that delights our customers and promotes a prosperous Missouri.



Kansas City, Missouri, Jackson County , Route 150

Federal Aid No.:

J4P2251B

Location:

Thunderbird Road, 2 mi west of Rte. 71

Proposed Improvement:

Construct a half diamond interchange at relocated Thunderbird
Road.

Length:

25 miles

Approximate Construction Cost:

$5.0 million

Consultant Services Required:

Roadway Design Services to include: preliminary plans, and final
plans. ROW plans are not anticipated. Also include any design
services during construction.

Bridge Design Services to include: Bridge Surveys, layouts,
memorandums, preliminary plans and final plans. Possibly some
geotechnical work. MoDOT will provide available data from
previous projects in the area.

Construction Management and Construction Inspection Services to
include: Managing and Inspection of the contractors work, approval
of contractor’s invoices for payment to the contractor by KCSR,
reviewing change orders, concurring with MoDOT and KCSR.
Preparation of final plans for MoDOT.

Other Comments:

Excellent project management skills are essential. PM must adhere
to budget and schedule. There will be a two week only negotiation
with the selected consultant. PS&E on the project is due

January 10, 2011 for a March 2011 letting. The contractors notice
to proceed will be mid April 2011.

Contact:

Allan Ludiker, Project Manager, D4
600 NE Colbern Road

Lee’s Summit, Missouri 64086
816/622-0464

Allan. Ludiker@modot.mo.gov

Deadline:

4 PM, July 30, 2010




